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DECEMBER 4, 2019 

PROSPECT PARK, PA 
 

A special meeting of the Prospect Park Borough Council was held on December 4, 2019 at 

7:15 p.m. at the Borough Hall.  President O’Connell called the meeting to order.     

 

ROLL CALL 
Members present were:  Mayor Harris, Mrs. Shallet, Mr. Bradley, President O’Connell, 

Mr. Sutphin, Mrs. Faison and Mr. Schreiber.  Engineer Joseph Rodo was also in 

attendance.  Mr. Moore was absent. 

 

REPORT OF ENGINEER – MR. RODO 

Mr. Rodo explained that the eligible mapping areas for the Community Development 

Block Grants have been redone.  Unfortunately, Prospect Park is no longer on the map as 

an eligible Borough.  

 

Mr. Rodo explained that the Borough is eligible to apply for grants for upgrading the 

zoning ordinance, renovations to the Morton Homestead and possibly the Chester Pike 

Corridor Project. 

 

President O’Connell asked if renovations to Borough Hall could be a possible grant.  Mr. 

Rodo stated that he believes the only eligible building renovations are historic buildings.  

President O’Connell explained that we lease the Morton Homestead and therefore, cannot 

do any interior renovations. 

 

President O’Connell stated he will discuss with the Mayor and Council and decide if there 

are any projects that we would like to apply for the grant and get back to the engineers. 

 

President O’Connell asked for public comment.  No public comment. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:21 p.m. 

 

Attest      Respectfully Submitted, 

 

       

      Deborah A. Hurst 

      Borough Secretary 

 

 


